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31 August 2022 

Dear Resident/Business 

Upcoming night works and lane closures at Deer Park in September 

We’re removing the level crossing at Mt Derrimut Road by elevating the rail line over the road to reduce 
congestion. We’re also building a new Deer Park Station and creating a safer, better connected Deer Park. 

With major works now underway, we’ll continue to excavate and drill deep holes into the ground near the station to 
prepare foundations for the elevated rail bridge until November 2022.  
 
In September and early October, we’ll also:  

• pour concrete to form supports for the new rail bridge 

• relocate and replace underground utilities on Station Road, Tilburn Road and in the rail corridor (lane 
closures will be in place)  

• continue to build retaining walls near Tilburn Road and Railway Parade/Railway Parade South 

• commence works on the new commuter car park south of the rail line 

• set up new site facilities on Railway Parade South (near Bon Thomas Reserve) and beside Tilburn Road 

• deliver and install large beams at the site of the new Deer Park Station 
 

Join us for an online project update on Tuesday 13 September at 6pm 

Members of the team will talk about construction of the rail bridge and new station, and how you can stay up to date 
with works in the area. Visit mtderrimutlxrp.eventbrite.com.au to register by 12 noon, Monday 12 September. 
 

Upcoming night works 
At times, we’ll work at night to minimise disruption to traffic. We’ll work overnight from 7pm to 6am: 

• Sunday 4 September: line marking and concrete barrier installation on Station Road for upcoming road works 

• Tuesday 13 September: relocating site monitoring equipment in the rail corridor near Deer Park Station 

• Thursday 15 to Friday 23 September and Friday 30 September to Friday 7 October: relocating underground 
utilities at Station and Tilburn roads 

• Wednesday 5 to Sunday 9 October: deliver and install large concrete beams at the site of the new station 
 

We’ll also work 24 hours a day, 5 days a week from Monday 12 September to mid October 2022 to build the large 
concrete bridge supports near Deer Park Station. Night works are not currently planned on Friday and Saturday nights.  
 
There may be other times we’ll need to work overnight, impacted residents will be contacted in advance. 
 

What to expect 
As works progress, you may notice medium to high levels of noise during the day, with some dust and vibration. You 
may also notice an increase in construction vehicles moving to and from the works areas. When we work at night, 
additional lighting will be in place for worker safety, lighting will be directed away from residential properties where 
possible.  
 

Changes to the way you travel 
Ongoing lane closures will be in place at times on Station Road, Tilburn Road, Railway Parade/South and Mt Derrimut 
Road. Motorist and pedestrian detours will be in place. Traffic management and signage will help guide you through 
the area.  



   
 

 

 
Level crossing removal works at Fitzgerald and Robinsons roads may also impact travel around Deer Park. We’ll make 
every effort to complete works on schedule, however dates are subject to change. View more information about 
travel changes at bigbuild.vic.gov.au/disruptions.  
 

Travel change More information 

Station Road 
between Wood 
Street and Tilburn 
Road 

• One southbound lane will be closed from 7am Monday 5 September to early 
October 

• A further southbound lane will be closed while we work during off-peak times: 
o from 9am to 3pm Monday to Friday and 7am to 1pm Saturdays, from 

Monday 5 to late September 
o all day and overnight on Saturdays and Sundays, from Thursday 15 to Friday 

23 September, and from Friday 30 September to Friday 7 October   

• One lane will remain open at all times 

Left turn from 
Station Road into 
Tilburn Road  
 
Right turn from Mt 
Derrimut Road into 
Tilburn Road 

The left turn from Station Road into Tilburn Road, and right turn from Mt Derrimut Road 
into Tilburn Road will be closed at times during September and October: 

• From 7.30pm to 5.30am each night:   
o Thursday 15 September  
o Monday 19 to Thursday 22 September 
o Monday 3 to Thursday 6 October 

• Round the clock (day and night): 
o from 7.30pm Friday 16 to 5.30am Monday 19 September 
o from 7.30pm Friday 30 September to 5.30am Monday 3 October 

• Turning from Station Road: Detour via Mt Derrimut, Boundary and Fitzgerald roads 

• Turning from Mt Derrimut Road: Detour via Station, Ballarat, Fitzgerald and Western 
Ring roads 

Deer Park Station 
southern car park   

• Approximately half of the car park south of Deer Park Station will close from 5 
September to late 2022, a short pedestrian detour will be in place 

• Commuters can park in the remaining car spaces, the northern car park or temporary 
commuter car park on Station Road 

Railway Parade car 
parking  

• To facilitate the delivery of large concrete beams, four car spaces will close on 
Railway Parade, between Byrne Street and Station Road, from 7am Wednesday 5 to 
7am Monday 10 October 

 
Stay up to date  
 
Subscribe to SMS updates by texting Derrimut to 0427 840 967 or sign up for Mt Derrimut Road email updates at 
levelcrossings.vic.gov.au/subscribe.  
 
Scan the QR code or visit levelcrossings.vic.gov.au/projects to find out more about the project. For 
project related queries please call us 24/7 on 1800 105 105 or email contact@levelcrossings.vic.gov.au 

 

Kind regards 

Mt Derrimut Road Level Crossing Removal Project  
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Map 1: Travel changes in Deer Park 

 
 
Map 2: Detour for turning closures at Mt Derrimut, Station and Tilburn roads 

  


